WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 11th October 2023
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair); Angela Fothergill (Clerk); Pennie Hamer (PH); Elizabeth Shields (ES); Christine Smith (CS); John Smith (JS);Geraldine Burton (GB); 1 member of the public
Apologies: Neil Johnson (NJ) Richard J Bannister (RJB)
David Hagyard attended the meeting.  In July he had received a letter from BT regarding the new digital voice service and the elimination of landlines. He was very concerned that as we do not have good mobile signal in the area and often have power cuts that in this event there would be no way to make an emergency call if required.

JS had also received the same letter and he had contacted BT who had reassured him that landlines would not be disconnected.

JS gave out the telephone number that he had contacted BT on, GB said she would contact them on behalf of the PC.

CS said she would contact Kevin Hollinrake MP to see if he could help in any way.

GB to contact BT re the elimination of landlines

CS to contact Kevin Hollinrake

Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from August’s meeting were proposed and seconded as a correct record.
Matters Arising and Action Log
Freedom of Information (FoI) request regarding the power cuts we were having in the Parish - AF had contacted local Parish Councils to see if they would be happy to sign the  FoI request. AF then received a phone call from Martin Walker of Whitwell and Crambe Parish Council who said that he had already been in contact with Northern Electric and had got some answers and would email them to AF. AF to date has not received the email. 
AF to contact Martin Walker and ask if he could send her the information.
War Memorial – Peter Burton had power washed the War Memorial. Jaynie Pateraki would now paint it.
Village Hall land – PH had heard back from Danny Beckett’s Agent who said that he could not find out who owned the Village Hall land.
AF said she would contact NYCC about the recent damage to Kirkham Bridge.
Clerks Update 
AF had provisionally arranged the dates for the 2024 Meetings which are as follows:-
Wednesday 17th January

Wednesday 13th March

Wednesday 16h May (AGM)

Wednesday 17th July

Wednesday 11th September
Wednesday 13th November
AF had received the Precept letter and would need to get our required precept in to North Yorkshire by the 31st December 2023.  The Precept would be agreed at the next PC meeting on the 6th December and AF would then forward our request to NYCC.
Some serious potholes in the lay by leading out of Westow on to the A64 had been brought to AF’s attention by Julie Lomas – AF had reported them on the Parish Portal.
Budget and Finance 
JS said that the Parish Council Account stood at £3262.34 which included £794.60 Transparency Fund. The Parish Club Committee stood at £3919.99
Electricity – JS had received another estimated bill as the Smart meter that was installed was not registering with EON. JS had contacted EON who informed him that this would be sorted by November.

PH said that she had no virus protection on the Council’s laptop. CS said that she would speak with her daughter as she thought it was possible to get the virus protection free of charge. If not PH would contact the computer shop in Malton.

CS to find out re free anti virus protection

Planning Applications
No Planning Applications received since last PC Meeting 
Grant Application

The Grant application that the Council had submitted had been rejected as Parish Council’s cannot apply for this particular Grant. AF had received a follow up email from Ellen Jackson NYCC who said that if we resubmitted the application as a Village Hall committee that it would be considered. After discussion it was agreed that GB and CS would reapply for the Grant as a “Village Hall Committee”
HC to email the completed Grant form to GB and CS for them to reapply.

CS said that she knows of the possibility of another Grant and will discuss this with GB and report back to the Council

Village Hall Update
JS informed the meeting that the tatty mock tudor had been removed which revealed sound cladding underneath. JS and Tim Saxby (TS) were working on the mock tudor. They had also got rid of some of the overgrown ivy and nettles. 
Tim Saxby volunteered to prepare the front door for painting. JS said that he had some paint (forest mushroom) in his shed that could be used for this.

TS would also have a look at repairing the sign.
JS had also potted up the planters in front of the hall and done some weeding.
Thanks were given to JS and TS for all their hard work in maintaining the Village Hall.

Items from the Website

The website had been contacted about the skip in the butcher’s yard being an eyesore and wondering who it belonged to. AF had had communication with Jaynie Pateraki and it belongs to a builder who has an agreement with the butcher to have his skip on the land. It is believed that the skip is due to be emptied.
Chris Crone had mentioned about the removal of telephone land lines - this had been discussed earlier in the meeting with David Hagyard who had similar concerns.
The meeting ended at 8.30  p.m
Next meeting 6th December 2023
